
January 3, 2025 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff, 
 
Happy New Year! It is hard to believe that we are at the start of 2025!  This is the time that many of us 
establish resolutions, goals and good intentions for the new year.  At the New Year’s Day Brunch, a 
resident shared that she hoped it was a year of kindness.  The Dunwoody community is one full of 
kindness, so let us resolve to support each in our resolutions and goals in 2025. 
 
Putting Green Ribbon Cutting & Grand Opening 
Please join us for Dunwoody Village’s Putting Green Ribbon Cutting & Grand Opening on Wednesday, 
January 8th at 3:15 p.m. Stay warm and comfortable as you view the ribbon cutting from the windows 
in the Hearthside! 
 
Furniture Hall – “Free Rack” 
We thank residents and staff for their donations placed on the “Free Rack.”  Please keep in mind that 
certain items are not acceptable as donations and should never be placed on the free rack.  Donations 
that are not acceptable: 

• Any type of food or beverage whether or not it is opened (including candy). 
• No medications 
• No over-the-counter nor prescription medications, including cough drops, antihistamines, 

vitamins, etc. 
• No broken appliances or torn items 
• Clothing that is clean and in good condition is acceptable – no undergarments 
• No tools of any kind 
• No items that have any type of blade or sharp edge 
• No live plants 
• No items that have frayed cords 

When placing donated items on the shelf, please do not leave behind empty boxes or wrappers of any 
kind.  We appreciate your donations and your cooperation, and we thank you for keeping Furniture 
Hall clean and presentable.  
 
No Federal Mail Service Thursday, January 9th 
In honor of the death of former President, Jimmy Carter, the U.S. Postal Service will suspend regular 
mail deliveries, retail services and administrative office activity on Thursday, January 9, 2025.  U.S. 
Postal Services will resume regular operations on Friday, January 10, 2025.  
 
Infection Control 
Two Residential and one Care Center resident tested positive for COVID and are on quarantine.  No 
staff members ae positive at this time.  One Care Center resident is experiencing flu symptoms and is 
on isolation. 
 
Warm regards, 
Maureen 
 


